


situations and enterprises. We will then filter the students’ suggestions and ideas back to the Rolling Pin 

for their consideration. More details on the Rolling Pin Bakery in later articles from CEARC.  

The Newfoundland and Labrador Federation of Co-operatives (NLFC) are celebrating their 75th this year 

(for more information, please go to NLFC 75). As a thriving federation they are reinvigorating the co-

operative sector, the provincial government, and communities to think co-op! They are making 

opportunities for communities to start co-operatives and for businesses to think co-op as part of their 

succession plan. Kristen Murray of the NLFC is working with emerging co-ops through a new Co-

operative Incubator Program, while also tackling a co-op conversion of a cafe. Lots of activity and energy 

to build on.   

The trip to Newfoundland wasn’t all work, we also enjoyed many amazing walks, live music, and food 

that Newfoundland has to offer – can you say chips, gravy and dressing! Whales even made an 

appearance while we Ā

https://nlfc.coop/events/nlfc-75/

